
  

March/April 2022 

    In-Person Bi-Monthly Meetings on first Thursdays 

        - at Shoney’s on Emory Road in Powell    

     TSBA web site http://tnstripedbass.com/  for the latest news. 

     Submit news items to tsba.newsletter@gmail.com  

     Join us on Facebook  Tennessee Striped Bass Association  

 

Keith Shannon with his best friend, Forced Perspective, making the most of a tiny catch!   

http://tnstripedbass.com/
mailto:tsba.newsletter@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/859939934055381/
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April 2022 Club Meeting 

The April meeting will be held on Thursday, April 7th at Shoney’s, 315 E. 

Emory Rd, Powell, TN 37849. Come join your fellow club members for a 

fun and informative session! 

 

  

Above: David Mullins with a nice 

Cherokeee Lake hybrid. Right: 

Dwight (Allen) with a white! 
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Above: When the dam spills, the 

fish feed. Right: Anyone else’s auto-

correct lead to some spicy text con-

versations? 
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Tailwater Fishing for Striped Bass 

Much of the finest striped bass fishing in Tennessee occurs in tailwater portions of 
rivers, immediately downstream of hydroelectric dams. Many anglers associate 
tailwater striper fishing only with the spring, when fish run out of the main bodies 
of the reservoirs to spawn near the dams. However, stripers can be caught at the 
dams all year. In the heat of the summer, cool, well oxygenated water discharged 
from the dams provides thermal refuges for stripers. 
 
Striper fishing in all tailwaters have some things in common. Fish feed in, or just 
out of, the current. Live bait such as gizzard or threadfin shad is usually most pro-
ductive. Swimbaits and bucktails that imitate shad are also effective. Fishing tends 
to be best when the water is running and more current tends to be better than less 
current. When fish are sparce in the tail race, they will usually hold close to the bot-
tom in the choicest ambush points. Getting your bait into these spots is required 
when fish are not plentiful. It wil take a bit of experimenting on your part to deter-
mine the correct amount of weight to get to the bottom. When fish are plentiful, it is 
often not necessary to get your bait into these locations. 
 
However, each tailwater is unique. Striped bass seek out current breaks from which 
to ambush baitfish. The current breaks and therefore the fish will change locations 
based on the number of generators running and which generators are operating. 
Moreover, each tailrace's bottom countors and obstructions are unique. If possible, 
thoroughly graph the fisrt few hundred yards below the dam when the water is off 
to identify fish-holding structure. 
 
While I've fished all the tailwaters in East Tennessee, the remainder of this article 

will focus on the two I fish most often on Watts Bar, Fort Loudon and Melton Hill 

Dams. 

Fort Loudon Dam 
 
The first dam on the main stem of the Tennessee River, Fort Loudoun Dam creates 
a first rate tailwater for striper fishing. The tailwater is the head of Watts Bar Lake. 
The dam has four turbines and a maximum discharge of approximately 30,000 cu-
bic feet per second. The area directly downstream of the turbines is free of propeller
-wrecking rocks but to the right of the discharge several rocks lurk just below the 
water's surface. Exercise caution in this area when the lake is below full pool and/or 
when the generators are off. 
 

When multiple generators are on, look for the "seam" created by the current of adja-

cent generators. Run your boat to about fifty feet of the dam, put the boat in neutral, 

make a short cast into the seam and let out about twenty feet of line. If your bait 

gets pulled down toward the bottom, you are in the magic spot. Be aware that the 

magic spot is magic because it is full of rocks and sharp construction debris left in 

place when the dam was built. If you are doing it right, you will break off many rigs 

on the bottom. To reduce break-offs and maximize hook-ups, try to fish as vertical-

ly as possible. As you drift dowstream and feel the sinker tap the rocks, lift the rod  



5 

 
tip and reel in a turn or two to walk the bait up the rocks. This takes a bit of prac-

tice. Stout tackle is the name of the game here. Heavy baitcasting gear and 30 

pound test is required to pull fish off the bottom quickly. If you attempt to "play" 

a fish here, you are only playing yourself. The fish will run to the bottom and 

break off. 

 
While the best fishing is usually within one hundred yards of the dam directly 
downstream of the discharge, fish can be found for a half mile or so below the 
dam and off to the side of the discharge. When fish are off to the side of the dis-
charge in shallow water, topwater baits can be very effective at dawn and dusk. 
 
A word of etiquette; let the bank fishermen fish the current break closest to the 
bank. Don't drift over their lines. We all gotta share the water. However, some 
bank fishermen are equipped with surf fishing rods capable of 100+ yard casts 
and are not fond of sharing the lake. They intentionally cast at boat fishermen in 
an attempt to intimidate. I like to keep my trolling motor down and running at a 
low setting so I can snag their lines. I hit the "jackrabbit" button on the remote to 
spool them and end their day at the lake. So sorry...... I think MinnKota engineers 
had this in mind when they put the otherwse good for nothing jackrabbit button 
on the remote.  
 
Another word of etiquette; don't run upstream in the discharge when there are 
other boats fishing it. 
 
Please be aware that while the Fort Loudon Dam tailwater holds fish all summer 
long, water discharge temperatures can be too warm for ethical catch and releae 
fishing from July through September.  
 

Melton Hill Dam 
 
Melton Hill Dam is on the Clinch River arm of Watts Bar Lake. The dam has 
three turbines and a maximum discharge of approximately 21,000 cfs. There are 
no prop-wrecking rocks below the discharge or off to the left side of it. 
 
When multiple generators are on, fish it as described as above. However, Melton 
Hill Dam frequently has only one generator running. When this is the case, fish 
the current seams close to the bank and directy downstream of the wing wall. 
Don't forget to fish the eddy that forms along the lock wall. Stripers frequently 
ambush baitfish along the wall.  
 
Fishing is often good for miles below Melton Hill Dam. For this reason, if you 
don't catch fish quickly in the tailrace, fish downstream with planer boards and 
downlines. 
 
Water discharge temperatures at Melton Hill Dam rarely exceed seventy degrees 
and ethical catch and release is possible all summer. 
 

- Keith Shannon 
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 Creel and Size limits 

CHEROKEE LAKE 

Striped Bass or Hybrid Striped Bass:  

2 per day in combination, 15 inch minimum length limit 

NORRIS LAKE 

Striped Bass 

April 1–October 31: 2 per day, 15 inch minimum length limit 

November 1–March 31:1 per day, 36 inch minimum length limit 

WATTS BAR  

Striped Bass or Hybrid Striped Bass: 

April 1–October 31: 2 per day in combination 

November 1–March 31: 2 per day in combination, only one may be a 

striped bass. 

Striped Bass: 

April 1–October 31:15 inch minimum length limit. 

November 1–March 31:36 inch minimum length limit 

Hybrid Striped Bass: 

15 inch minimum length limit 

MELTON HILL 

Striped Bass or Hybrid Striped Bass: 

2 per day in combination, including Clinch River upstream to High-

way 61 bridge in Clinton. 15 inch minimum length limit 

Striped Bass: 

32–42 inch PLR; only one fish may be over 42 inches 
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Outlook for current fishing spots 

CHEROKEE LAKE The stripers and hybrids often feed on the surface in 

April and May. The gulls and other bait eating birds will help indicate 

where these fish are showing up to dine at the all-you-can-eat buffet. They 

can be scattered all over the lake from the John Sevier steam plant to com-

plete the spawn downstream in all the major coves with baitfish. Night 

fishing with the alewife spawn in progress is at a premium this time of 

year.   

  

NORRIS LAKE Excellent fishing can be found at the Loyston/Lost Creek 

area around point 19 upstream to the head waters. The same holds true for 

the Powell River above point 15 and in most of the major coves including 

Cove Creek, Big Creek, Cedar Creek, Davis Creek and Sycamore Creek. 

Look for the gulls and the warmest water that is attracting bait fish. Artifi-

cial lures are still very effective. Pull the live bait along the shallow sun-

warmed banks and shallow humps with planner boards.  

  

WATTS BAR & CHICKAMAUGA The fish have begun their spawning 

runs by moving upstream toward the dams and feeder creeks. Prior to the 

spawn look for fish in deep water several miles downstream from the 

dams. The spawn typically takes place throughout the month of May.  

  

CAUTION & PLANNING State law requires that you wear a life jacket 

if you are within 400 yards of a dam. Top water action is common. Artifi-

cial baits, as well as larger live baits, are very effective this time of year.  

Catch & Release is very successful this time of year.  

 

A great way to find the right places to look for fish is from past history. 

Look at the last few years of information available on fishing websites, 

articles, pictures, and magazines. Many times the best clue is to find the 

largest baitfish concentrations that will seek out the warmest most stable 

temperatures with nutrient rich water that is normally murky.                                                                                

—— Ezell Cox  
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Two New Boating Laws to Be Aware Of 

 

On April 1, 2021 a new federal law went into effect that requires the op-
erator of a boat with an installed Engine Cut-Off Switch (ECOS) to use 
the ECOS link. The link is usually a coiled bungee cord lanyard clipped 
onto the operator's person, Personal Floatation Device (PFD) or clothing 
and the other end attached to the cut-off switch, but there are plenty of 
variations on the market, including electronic wireless devices.  The law 
applies on all "Navigable Waters of the US". 

When an operator is wearing a link while underway, the engine will cut-
off if the operator is separated from the operating area, an occurrence that 
can happen if the operator is ejected from the vessel or falls within the 
vessel. The shutdown of the engine is essential for safety reasons. If the 
operator is ejected from the vessel, the shutdown may prevent the opera-
tor from impacting the vessel’s spinning propeller, and may aid the oper-
ator in safely returning to the drifting vessel. 

The law applies to “Covered Recreational vessels” which means any mo-
torized boat with 3 or more horsepower that is less than 26 feet in length.  

Operator Requirement: An individual operating a covered recreational 
vessel shall use an engine cut-off switch link while operating on plane or 
above displacement speed. 

More details at https://uscgboating.org/recreational-boaters/engine-cut-

off-devices.php  

 

A final rule on regulations for fire protections on recreational vessels has 

been published recently, and will take effect on April 20, 2022. 

If your disposable (non-rechargeable) fire extinguisher has a date of 

manufacture stamped on the bottle (example: “05” means 2005), and it is 

older than 12 years, the extinguisher is considered expired and must be 

removed from service. Look for wording on the bottle stating, “This 

product must be removed from service within 12 years after date of man-

ufacturing” . 

More details at https://uscgboating.org/recreational-boaters/fire-

extinguisher-faq.php 
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  YOUR 2022 TSBA OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, AND STAFF  

President:  Keith Shannon Vice President:  Seeking candidate                                       

Treasurer:  Eric Rauch Secretary:  Keith Shannon 

Board Chairman: Allan Franklin 

TSBA DIRECTORS  

Bill Ballou, Jim Blazier, Steve Nichols, Cory Malabey,  James Pierce, Eric 

Rauch, Bob Biscay, Hal Basdekis 

TSBA STAFF  

Newsletter Printing:  Jim Blazier,  Bill Ballou  

Distribution:  Jim Blazier jblazier@comcast.net  

Newsletter Editor:  Beth Shannon tsba.newsletter@gmail.com 

Membership:  Eric Rauch arthurmuchow@yahoo.com  

Web Administrator:       Bob Biscay  tennstripedbass@gmail.com  

Facebook Coordinator: Allan Franklin/Steve Nichols/Eric Rauch 

Sponsor Coordinator:  Justin Rose  

Public Relations: Ezell Cox 

 

No Need to Renew! 
If you paid dues in 2020 or 2021, your membership has been extended 

through 2022. New members can still join by completing the form in 

this newsletter and mailing it with their payment to the address be-

low. 

Enclose a check for $20.00 
Mail to:  TSBA 

P.O. Box 7303 

Knoxville,  TN  37921 

mailto:jblazier@comcast.net
mailto:tsba.newsletter@gmail.com
mailto:arthurmuchow@yahoo.com
mailto:tennstripedbass@gmail.com
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           TSBA Sponsors 
TSBA appreciates all the support  we get from our sponsors.  If you 

would like to see your business listed in our newsletter please consider 

adding or renewing for 2022. TSBA can provide newsletters for our 

sponsors to distribute.  Thanks! 
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T.S.B.A., Inc. MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
As a member:  
* You'll receive a newsletter periodically.  
* You'll help support striped bass fisheries & wildlife agencies.  
* You'll be informed of new regulations & information that affect striper fishing.  
* You'll develop a network of "striper friends."  
* You'll learn new methods to improve your striped bass fishing effectiveness.  
* You'll be able to call officers for fishing reports.  
* You'll be able to attend bi-monthly meetings with informative programs.  
* You'll have access to all areas of the TSBA, Inc. web page.  
 
Is this a renewal ___ or a new membership ___ 
 
Your name ____________­­_____________________________________  
Spouse's name_____________________________________________  
Address___________________________________________________  
City______________________ State _____________ Zip ___________  
Phone(_____)__________________  
E-Mail address _____________________________________________  
 
I have read and agree to abide by and be bound by the Tennessee Striped Bass 
Association, Inc. (TSBA, Inc.) Bylaws* 

 
* A copy of the Bylaws can be found on the TSBA, Inc. website at  
http://tnstripedbass.com/ or at the offices of the corporation. 
 
 
 
___________________________  _____________________ 
(Signature)      (Date)  
 
 
 
Enclose a check for $20.00  
Mail to: Tennessee Striped Bass Association, Inc  
P.O. Box 7303 
Knoxville, TN 37921 

 

Memberships extended: Members who paid 2020 or 2021 dues have no need to 

renew for this year. All current memberships have been extended through 2022 due 

to COVID uncertainties. New members may still join by filling out the above form 

and submitting it with their payment. 

http://tnstripedbass.com/
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